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TO:  Commissioners of Departments of Social Services

FROM:  Robert W. Barnett, Director, Office of Continuing Care

SUBJECT:  Personal Care, Home Health, Private Duty Nursing Services
          Management and Fiscal Assessment

EFFECTIVE DATE:  Immediately
CONTACT PERSON:  Kathleen Sherry, Mary Jane Conroy and Richard Van Orden

This is to advise you that Social Services Law (SSL) section 367-j Home
Health Services Management and Fiscal Assessment, section 367-k Personal Care
Services Management and Fiscal Assessment and section 367-l Private Duty
Nursing Management and Fiscal Assessment expired on July 1, 1999.

Therefore, effective July 1, 1999 local social services districts and
Certified Home Health Agencies(CHHAs) are directed to discontinue all fiscal
assessment activities until further notice by the Department.

Any questions on this policy should be directed as follows:

Kathleen Sherry at 518-478-1091 for personal care services
Mary Jane Conroy at 518-478-1091 for home health services
Richard Van Orden at 518-474-8161 for private duty nursing services


